Incidence of Bike and Pedestrian Injuries in Monongalia County

This proposed study will provide important information crucial to the development of plans for the promotion of safe walking and biking for transportation and exercise among the residents of Morgantown, WV, and Monongalia County.  Physical inactivity contributes to coronary heart disease, diabetes, obesity, hypertension, colon cancer, and breast cancer (which are prevalent chronic conditions on North-Central WV as well as in many other areas of the state).  The U.S. Surgeon General recommends at least 30 minutes of moderate intensity physical activity daily to promote health and prevent disease.  Walking and bicycling are effective means of achieving this public health recommendation, although the existing local city and county infrastructure provides safety challenges that currently impact attainment of this goal. There is a perception in the community that biking and walking are not safe activities for many people. However, no data currently exist to address the veracity of these concerns or to justify making targeted changes in the environment to decrease the risks. 

Data relating to bike and pedestrian injuries in Morgantown and the rest of Monongalia County will help better identify potential problem areas in terms of safety and injury incidence. This data, which will be abstracted from Monongalia County EMS records, will help inform the development of the Morgantown bicycle and pedestrian plans, which will be presented to the Morgantown Traffic Commission in the near future.  

The Co-Principal Investigators of this study will be Bill Reger-Nash, EdD, Professor of Community Medicine and director of WV Walks and Jim Helmkamp, PhD, MS, FACE,

Director, West Virginia University Injury Control Research Center and Research Professor of Community Medicine. Dr. Reger-Nash is also a member of the Morgantown Municipal Pedestrian Safety Board and the Morgantown Municipal Bicycle Board, which are sub-committees of the Traffic Commission of the city of Morgantown, WV. 
Partners in this study include the Department of Community Medicine, WV Walks, the Morgantown Municipal Pedestrian Safety Board, the Morgantown Municipal Bicycle Board, the Department of Public Health Sciences of the University of Hawaii, and the West Virginia University Injury Control Research Center.  

